

Alabama Department of Environmental Management adem.alabama.gov

February 28, 2017

CERTIFIED MAIL #

91 7199 9991 7037 0387 3925

Mayor Todd Strange City of Montgomery 103 North Perry Street, Room 206 Montgomery, AL 36104

Re:

ADEM Review and Approval:

Extension Request for the Submittal of the Environmental Investigation Report for the Montgomery Downtown Environmental Assessment Project, dated February 9, 2017

Capital City Plume

Montgomery County, Alabama Facility I.D. No. AL0001058056

Dear Mayor Strange:

The Alabama Department of Environmental Management (ADEM or the Department) has reviewed the aforementioned document dated February 9, 2017. Based on this review, it appears that the dry weather conditions in the Montgomery area have delayed the second hydraulic study for the Cypress Creek area. For this reason, additional time is necessary to complete the study and to incorporate the results into the Environmental Investigation Report. The Department agrees that the requested extension is acceptable; therefore, the Downtown Environmental Alliance should submit the Environmental Investigation Report no later than May 1, 2017. If you have any questions on this matter, please contact Mrs. Samantha Downing of the Remediation Engineering Section at (334) 270-5687 or at resdowning@adem.alabama.gov.

Sincerely,

Stephen A. Cobb, Chief

Governmental Hazardous Waste Branch

Land Division

SAC/ATM/RSD/akr

cc:

Mrs. Ashley Mastin, ADEM

Glen Davis, CH2M J.P. Martin, CH2M



